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August 23, 2011

Mr. F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. o

Florida Department of Environmental Protection Ci S

3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 ::: ;—: =

Orlando, FL 32803-3767 = g {c:;a

Subject: Tomoka Farms Road, North Cell Closure = g o
Permit # SF64-0078767-027 No© i

QO

Dear Mr. Lubozynski:

As discussed on August 22, 2011, HDR found a typographical error in the Intermediate
Modification Permit Application, dated August 2010 for the Tomoka Farms Road Landfill
“North Cell Class I Closure that was submitted and approved by the FDEP. In Appendix D
(Technical Specifications) of the permit application, the specification 02930 -

- Geocomposite contains a table for the Geocomposite Properties (Table 02930-3). The

HOR Engineering, Inc.

specified value for the Transmissivity listed in that table should be 9.0x10™* m’/s as opposed

to what is presented in the table. This table can be found on page 02930-9 of the
specification. :

We apologize for any confusion this may have caused. If you have any questions

concerning the specification, please feel free to contact me at 904.598.8900 or Lenny
Marion at 386.943.7889.

Very truly yours,

%ﬁ 7

Carlo Lebron, P.E.
Vice President

cc: Lenny Marion, Solid Waste Director, Volusia County
Chet Purves, Construction Manager, Volusia County
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